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    February 7, 2008

Ms. Cathleen Curran Myers

Deputy Secretary

    for Water Management

PA Department of Environmental Protection

16th Floor Rachel Carson State Office Building

Harrisburg, PA 17105

Dear Deputy Secretary Myers:

The CAC water committee has been discussing revisions to the Act 537 regulations, based on the department’s 3/21/07 report to the committee.  The goal of the subcommittee’s review is to identify issues, concerns and concepts that need to be considered in the rewrite of the regulations.  

While the committee has a number of general comments on the approach as presented (see below), we offer for your consideration more detailed comments on the concept of integrated sewage management.  While we recognize that this approach may not work for all municipalities, it may prove to be a valuable alternative to be considered as municipalities consider changes to their 537 plans.  
Integrated Wastewater Management

· The attached white paper delves into this approach using Broad Top Township as a case study; recommendations based on this case study are included in the white paper.

General Comments

· Sewage facilities planning should ensure that a comprehensive and meaningful analysis of all sewage options and technologies is conducted, taking into account:

· opportunities for inter-municipal cooperation under both Act 537 and Act 67/68, 

· consistency with municipal comprehensive planning, 

· consistency with water planning, etc.  

537 planning is often done under a Consent Order, and at that time, it is hard to be innovative and creative in how to best address the community’s needs.  We need to encourage and reward municipalities to do proactive planning, not just reactive.

· O&M is critical; even standard technologies are malfunctioning, and it will only continue, if not worsen, with new, more complicated technologies.  In 2004, Council recommended that DEP should require municipalities to require pumping--every 3-5 years. This has occurred in some areas, where they have revised the 537 plan to require pumping at a set interval, as per DEP direction.  Can the state mandate an O&M ordinance and reward those who adopt and enforce it?
· As laid out in the attached paper, centralized sewage management may provide an alternative approach.  In Broad Top, the on-lot systems are part of the 537 plan; the township is responsible for O&M, inspection and permitting.

· The new regulations need to recognize the difficulties and the obstacles of bringing new on-lot technologies on line.  While much work has been done to research and develop new technologies that would expand the choices available to property owners, it appears that there are significant barriers to utilizing anything other than conventional systems, which are soil-dependant and therefore have siting limitations.  There is a need to improve the process for getting new technologies tested and on line.  Despite some recent attempts to streamline this process, the system is not conducive to creative thinking. Again, management will play an important role in this effort.
· Breaking down barriers that impede the use of new on-lot technologies could allow better land use choices, help protect farmland, enhance appropriate economic development and better protect the environment.

· Education is needed, both for homeowners who use on-lot systems and for municipal officials who need to know how their municipality’s sewage is handled and that dealing with their sewage problems will protect the health of their citizens.

· Need to look at these changes from an environmental impact perspective first, and a streamlining perspective second.

· Changes must address the need for meaningful public participation in the process.

· Council members had differing viewpoints on sewage facilities planning vs. land use planning.  Some felt that 537 planning overlaps too far into areas covered by Act 247 (MPC) and cautioned against expanding the 537 role to the point where it prevents development.  Others felt that development should occur primarily where it is planned for; instead of letting proposed development dictate plan amendments (some areas constantly amend their 537 plans to accommodate new development, instead of the new development going where it was provided for; this promotes sprawl and can cause environmental issues).  There was consensus over the need to integrate exceptions such as the private petition process in to the overall planning process rather than allow exceptions to easily bypass the community’s sewage facilities planning.  This would ensure that sewage planning is conducted and implemented comprehensively and holistically, not piecemeal.

· The plan amendment process is very bureaucratic, and doesn’t accomplish environmental improvement; much of it consists of gathering already existing paperwork.  We need a shorter, precise, public oriented system that will protect the environment, not just create more paper.
Council’s Water Committee will continue to track and discuss these and related issues, and may provide further comments.  Please contact Sue Wilson, Council’s Executive Director, at 787-4527 if you have any questions and to schedule a follow-up discussion.

Sincerely,
Cynthia Carrow




Burt Waite

Chair, CAC




Chair, CAC Water Committee
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